

Cooper Landing School

19030 Bean Creek Road · Cooper Landing, Alaska 99572-9704 · (907) 595-1244

"Specialists in Quality Learning"

04-09-13

Cooper Landing School PAC Minutes

Susanna LaRock

Christine Ermold

Heather Pearson

Heather Harrison

Rebecca James

Virginia Morgan

Tommy Gossard

Tasha Jeffords

Heidi Chamberlain

Samantha Nolis

Meeting Opened: 9:03 A.M.

PAC Fund Balance: \$2,885.10 Total made on St. Patrick's Day Dinner: \$1918.82

Principal's Report: Christine gave us updates on the possibility of Early Dismissal or Late Start schedule for 2013-2014. Once a month an early release time from the regular school day schedule. She also updated us on the Board changes and the Soldotna Area School changes for the next year which may include middle school credits that translate to high school credits.

Teacher's Report: The Awards and T-Shirts will be held at the Author's Tea and Graduation on May 20. Tommy let Sam talk to us about the upcoming Horse Ranch camp here in Cooper Landing. Any questions can be referred to Sam. \$25 per student and school covers the other \$25. May dates: 3, 10, 17, *24.

*note the 24th is after school year ends.

Tommy notified us of upcoming Library visits scheduled for May. Tommy also asked us for input on what field trips we would like for the next school year, any ideas can be emailed to him. Swimming, was asked to be done again. Other important dates to note are as follows: April 11 is the last day of skiing

April 16, 25 and May 8 are P.E. with Charlie

May 20 is Author's Tea and Kindergarten Graduation

May 22 is Students last day of school, picnic at Moose Pass.

New Business: Heidi talking about a raffle and a run as a fundraiser in the fall in the equinox. September 21. Donations are needed and wants to tap the bigger sources to help with donations and fundraising.

The New Principal is Mrs. Sherry Hingley.

Mary Louise bought the rest of the corned beef. 208lbs was bought and 60% was used. Mary Louise bought 40%, which is a lot of corned beef fro her to use up. She suggested to use only 175 lbs for the next year.

2nd Saturday flea market, table available for the PAC/ Students.

End of Year Field Trip to Peterson Bay:

Discussion was held on rides/drivers, departure times. Food prep and lists were handed out for items to pack and food suggestions. Virginia offered to do the shopping at Costco the week prior to the trip. Tommy suggested having all gear to the school and checked in by the 17th and the 18th at the latest. Food was then discussed at length and everyone pitched in with bringing or prepping food for the trip. Any questions can be directed at Heidi or Tommy.

Next Meeting: May 14, 9 A.M.

Meeting Closed: 10:23 A.M.

Respectfully submitted by Rebecca James

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District